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Jesus answered, “You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all 
your strength and with all your mind and your neighbor as yourself.” – Luke 10:27 

 
As Christians, we follow the wisdom and teachings of Jesus Christ as recorded in the Gospels. While 
we read and value all the books of the Bible as divinely inspired texts that help us begin to understand 
the nature of God and God's calling for us, our primary focus is on the Gospels, followed by the letters of 
Paul. This is how we orient our lives as disciples of Christ. 
 
This fall, we will be exploring some of the most important scriptures of the Bible. These passages reflect 
the words of Jesus and the wisdom of Paul. These are teachings that stand in stark contrast to the ide-
ology of White Christian Nationalism, which has aligned itself with specific political agendas. It’s essen-
tial for us to recognize this distinction and reaffirm our identity as followers of Jesus Christ. 
 
In short, White Christian Nationalism is driven by a desire for power—social, economic, and political. 
However, it does not follow the teachings or example of Jesus, who neither sought power nor chal-
lenged the political authority of his time, the Roman Empire. Where White Christian Nationalism ex-
cludes, Jesus includes and welcomes. Where White Christian Nationalism 
seeks to control, Jesus liberates and heals. While White Christian Nationalism 
aims to establish an earthly empire, Jesus focused on building the kingdom of 
God, founded on love. 
 
I write this because I believe White Christian Nationalism is the greatest threat 
to Christianity in a millennium, and it is present within churches in our commu-
nity that identify as Christian. This fall, we will focus on some of the most im-
portant scriptures to remind ourselves that we are “Linked by Love.” 
 
Blessings & Peace, 

Pastor Kathryn Kuhn  

Church of the Apostles UCC's Marketing Team is ex-
cited to unveil our newly redesigned logo! This update 
is part of our effort to modernize and create a recog-
nizable brand for our church. The new logo features a 
simple black cross with shapes in colors sampled di-
rectly from our Sanctuary's windows. At the center of 
the cross is a comma, symbolizing our United Church 
of Christ affiliation. In some versions, a partial octagon 
in the background represents our octagonal sanctuary, 
shining its light on the cross. 
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A Message from the Council Secretary 
For the past several weeks, Council has been asking the congregation what 
questions they have related to the change of the Church Bylaws.  At the time of 
this writing, no questions have been submitted.  During September and October 
there will be question and answer sessions sponsored by the Council following 
worship.  To get things started, here are a few questions I have had. 

Question: I have heard that commissions are going away, is this true?    

Answer: The traditional commission structure is changing to ministry teams. 
The teams will focus on specific projects that relate to the Vision and Mission 
of the church. Teams will be flexible and report to the Pastor or Church Ad-
ministrator.  Property Commission and Stewardship Commission will continue to function as standing 
committees of the Council. They will be known as Property; under the direction of the Property Man-
ager, Eric MacLaren and Church Administrator, Melissa Kosman and Finance under the direction of 
the Church Administrator, Melissa Kosman. 

Question: Is anything else changing with the structure of leadership? 

Answer: The proposal is to reduce the number of people on Church Council to 9 members in 2025 
and then 7 members in 2026. This change would be voted on by the congregation.  The reduction of 
members is happening naturally by attrition of current members.  Another change in leadership struc-
ture will be the elimination of the Executive Committee. Council will continue to have officers to repre-
sent the congregation. A third major piece is the elimination of the Spiritual Council as a standing 
committee. A group will be selected by the Council President and Pastor and be affirmed by the con-
gregation to mediate relationship conflicts. 

Hopefully, this may spark some questions you may have. As always submit questions to the Church Of-
fice or write them on the Welcome Cards during the weekly services.  

Sincerely, Karen Braun 
Council Secretary 

Volunteer Opportunity: Drive Jango & Shukuru to Soccer  

Are you looking for a meaningful way to make a difference in our community? We have a special oppor-
tunity to support two 11-year-old boys, Jango and Shukuru, who are part of the refugee families spon-
sored by Church of the Apostles UCC. These boys have a deep love for soccer, a sport they played fre-
quently at the refugee camp in Tanzania. Now, they're part of the AFCLL Academy (All Football Club 
Lancaster Lions), which is designed to introduce them to soccer in a fun and 
supportive environment while fostering teamwork, skill building, and confidence. 

However, they need our help to get to and from practice on Monday, Wednes-
day, and Friday evenings. Practice takes place from 6:00-7:30 PM at Jackson 
Middle School on S. Ann St. We’re looking for 3-6 volunteers who can commit to 
driving one way (or both ways) for a specific evening each week. For example, 
Volunteer A would drive them to practice every Monday, and Volunteer B would 
drive them home every Monday, and so on. Without drivers, they would have to 
walk about two miles to practice, so your support would make a significant im-
pact on their lives. 

If you’re interested in volunteering or would like more information, please contact 
Linda Lewis at LLewis103@comcast.net. Let’s come together to help Jango 
and Shukuru continue doing what they love and support their integration into our community! 

Picture of the Bilombele and Mlasi Children at Dutch Wonderland 
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Church Happenings and News 

Flu Shots & COVID Boosters for Members 

Keep yourself and our community healthy this fall! Join us after service on Sun-
day, October 13th, at 11 AM for free flu shots and Pfizer or Moderna COVID 
boosters, administered by Melissa Koehler from Hillcrest Pharmacy. This event is 
exclusively for Church of the Apostles UCC members, and you must be present 
on October 13th—there is no make-up date. 

Registration is required to ensure we have enough vaccines for everyone. Please register by scanning 
the QR code to the right, emailing office@apostlesucc.org, or calling (717) 392-5718. The deadline to 
register is Thursday, October 10th. Don’t miss this opportunity to stay protected—register today! 

Volunteers & Candy Needed for Halloween Event 

Our 3rd Annual Halloween Parade is coming up on Saturday, October 19th, from 1-4 
PM, and we need your help to make it a smashing success! We’re seeking donations of 
individually wrapped candy (no small toys, please) and volunteers to assist with various 
roles. 

Volunteers are needed for decorators, parade ushers, game attendants, raffle prize ta-
ble attendants, and party clean-up crew. Each role has a set time, so no one will need 
to volunteer for the entire event. To sign up, simply scan the QR code to the left or 

email office@apostlesucc.org. If you have any questions, feel free to contact Melissa Kosman, our 
Church Admin, or Paityn Nissly, our Communications Coordinator. Let’s work together to make this 
year’s event bigger and better than ever! 

COA Children's Library Reopens This September!  

The Church of the Apostles Children’s Library will be open for business starting in September! Located in 
Room 207, the library will be unlocked every Sunday for children to browse and sign out books. 

Here’s how it’s organized: 

• Books for younger children are in the wooden bins on the right. 

• Books for elementary ages are on the marked shelf on the left. 

• Religious storybooks and books on special topics (such as the loss of a pet, divorce, adoption, etc.) 
are also on the left side. 

 
If you’re looking for a specific book, please contact Linda Lewis at LLewis103@comcast.net. Directions 
for checking out books are available on the desk. Happy reading! 

Join Us for Tuesday Tussles With God 

Starting September 10th, join us for three Tuesdays of in-depth Bible study with 
"Tuesday Tussles With God" (TTWG). We’ll dive into the Revised Common Lectionary, 
exploring a coordinated collection of scripture readings each week. This study offers a 
chance to hear, discuss, and reflect on Bible passages you might not encounter other-
wise. 

Meet us in Homestead Village’s Burkholder Chapel at 10:30 AM for engaging discussions led by Les Hel-
meczi and Mark Achtermann. If you’d like advance preparation materials, please register by contacting 
Apostles UCC at 717-392-5718 or office@apostlesucc.org. And don’t forget to bring your favorite Bible! 
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Parish Life Book 
Club 

Book Club meets in the 
Narthex on the 2nd Tues-
day of each month at 2:00 
pm! Please consider join-
ing us whether you have 
read the book or not. Be-
low are our upcoming 
books and days. Any 
questions? Contact Clara 
Kosmela at (717) 569 - 
9960 
 

• September 10, 2024: 
The Art Thief Movie 

Showing 
 

• October 8, 2024: 

James by Percival Ev-

erett 
 

• November 12, 2024: 

The Fairleigh Field by 

Rhys Brown 
 

• December 10, 2024: 

The Wind Knows My 

Name by Isabel Allen-

de 

•  January 14th, 2025: 

The American Queen 

by Vanessa Miller 

 

Upper Room  
Daily Devotionals 

Looking to grow your spir-
itual practices with daily 
prayer, scripture, and re-
flection? The Upper Room 
is a great resource provid-
ed by the church to aid 
you in knowing and experi-
encing God more fully. 
Pick up a copy any Sun-
day at the Welcome Cen-
ter or call the church office 
if you need a copy mailed 
to you. The devotionals 
are free with donations 
being welcome.  

Church Happenings & New Cont. 

Seeds of Hope Garden Makes a Big Impact This Summer 

The Seeds of Hope Garden has been thriving this summer, and we’re ex-
cited to share some impressive results. In July alone, our dedicated vol-
unteers donated a remarkable 345 pounds of fresh produce to the 
Hempfield Food Pantry. This generous contribution helped the pantry 
serve a total of 2,320 people throughout the month. 

We are incredibly proud of the hard work and dedication of our volun-
teers; whose efforts make ministries like this possible. Their commitment 
is helping to make a real difference in our community. Thank you to eve-
ryone involved for your support and generosity! 

Join the COA Book Club! 

Are you a bookworm, thrill seeker, or detective at 
heart? If you’ve heard a little about the COA Book 
Club, we invite you to learn more! 

On September 10th, we’re hosting a screening of The Art 
Thief in the Parlor. We read this intriguing book last fall and loved 
the audacity, mystery, and characters. Now, we’re excited to see how 
the film compares to our imaginations. Whether you’ve read the book or 
not, you’re welcome to join us! We’ll have popcorn, lemonade, and coffee 
available. 

The COA Book Club is a group of 3 to 10 members and friends who meet 
every second Tuesday. We gather around 2 PM to share stories, catch 
up, and discuss the book of the month. Around 2:15, someone says, 
“about this book…” and the conversation begins. Our upcoming book for 
October 8th is James by Percival Everett, and our reading list is regularly 
featured in The Crown on page 4. 

We hope to see you there! 

Share the Bounty Table Returns for Harvest Season 

The Church of the Apostles' Share the Bounty Table is back for another 
harvest season! Located in the Narthex, this table is a place for members 
to share their overflow of fresh produce and flowers with the congrega-
tion. Whether you have extra corn, tomatoes, strawberries, melons, 
squash, or even fresh flowers, we encourage you to bring your harvest 
and share it with others. 

The table will be available throughout September, so feel free to donate 
and take as you need. Let’s come together and enjoy the fruits of our la-
bor as a community! 
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Discovering Pond Life at Rader Park 

The 2024 Wacky Wednesday program at Church of the Apostles UCC offered families 
a fun and educational journey into "What Lives in the Pond" at Rader Park. Over five 
weeks, children and their families explored turtles, fish, frogs, and birds through engag-
ing stories, crafts, and snacks. This year’s highlights included a sensory pond table and 
a special fishing day, with the grand finale featuring a presentation by Lisa Sanchez, a 
Naturalist from Lancaster County Parks. The program attracted 22 families, including 
32 children, with an average weekly attendance of 12 children, along with parents and 
grandparents. 

Among the attendees was Cathy Kenlin, grandmother to Hunter (Age 4) and Church 
Council Treasurer, who expressed her joy in watching the children actively participate, 
especially the thrill of seeing Hunter catch his first fish. She appreciated the program's 
mix of story time, educational lessons, and hands-on activities that kept the kids en-
gaged and sparked new interests in nature.  

Wacky Wednesday not only provides fun but also serves as a valuable community 
outreach, offering children a chance to learn about and experience the natural world. 
We are grateful for the support and participation from our community and look forward to continuing to 
offer enriching and enjoyable experiences. Whether you’re a regular attendee or considering joining us 
next summer, Wacky Wednesday is a fantastic way to connect with nature and each other. Come and 
make memories with us as we explore the wonders of God’s creation!  

Hunter w/ First Fish 

Apostles Community Preschool will begin the 2024-25 school year on September 9th! We look forward to 
welcoming approximately 140 2-5 year old children. We are offering four tot (2-year old) classes, three 
classes of 3 and 4-year old, and three classes of Pre-Kindergarten. We have many of our amazing staff 
returning this year with two new additions, Brittanie Grazer (MWF Tot Teacher) and Erin Sardina (4 day 
Pre-K assistant). 

As a reminder, our school drop-off takes place from 8:55AM-9:15AM in both the front and back parking 
lots and pick-up times are from 11:20AM-11:35AM. Please be aware that this will be a busy time around 
the church property. 

We kindly ask for your patience and cooperation as ALL doors, including the interior glass double doors, 
will be locked during school hours. Please do not unlock or prop open any doors during this time. If you 
need access to the building, please use the front church entrance. 

For members or guests who need access through the preschool during in-school hours, please see the 
office staff to be escorted. We strongly encourage handling any non-preschool business outside of school 
hours (9:00 AM - 1:00 PM, or 2:00 PM on Tuesdays). Additionally, members with name tags should wear 
them for easy identification by preschool staff. 

Thank you for your understanding as keeping our children and staff safe is our top priority. 

Maggie Biggs, Director mbiggs.acp@gmail.com  

Jeannie Clausen, Assistant Director jclausen.acp@gmail.com 

mailto:mbiggs.acp@gmail.com
mailto:jclausen.acp@gmail.com
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We are one in the Spirit, we are one in the Lord; 

We are one in the Spirit, we are one in the Lord; 

And we pray that all unity will one day be restored. 

And they'll know we are Christians by our love, by our love, 

yes, they'll know we are Christians by our love. 

 

This fall, our worship theme centers on how we are connected by love through faith, embracing Jesus' 
teaching to love our neighbors. When I think of this Christ-like love, many hymns come to mind. One of 
my favorites was written in the 1960s by a Catholic priest from Chicago who needed a song but could-
n’t find the right one—so he wrote his own. 

"They'll Know We Are Christians by Our Love" is a contemporary Christian hymn written by Peter 
Scholtes. The song was inspired by John 13:35, where Jesus tells his disciples, "By this everyone will 
know that you are my disciples, if you love one another." Scholtes wrote the hymn in one day for the 
youth choir he directed, intending it for a series of ecumenical and interracial events. The song serves 
as a simple yet powerful anthem for unity and love, reflecting the spirit of the civil rights movement and 
the broader social changes of the era. Its folk-like melody and repetitive lyrics made it easy to sing and 
remember, quickly becoming popular in both Catholic and Protestant churches. The song's enduring 
message continues to resonate with congregations around the world. 

Peace and Blessings, 

Lars 

Upcoming Apostles Academy Concerts 

September 29th at 3pm: The Temple Avenue Jazz Band is an entertaining and energetic jazz group 
that plays a "straight-ahead" style of jazz. They perform their own versions of popular jazz standards 
from the Great American Songbook, as well as little-known gems. 

October 20th at 3pm: The Lancaster Flute Ensemble, formed in 2016, currently has over 20 members 
from Lancaster, York, Elizabethtown, and Lebanon. The ensemble features a variety of flutes, including 
piccolos, C flutes, alto and bass flutes, and contra bass flutes. Their repertoire spans classical, popular, 
sacred, and folk music, with original arrangements by founding member Ray-Michael Kauffman. 

December 8th at 3pm: Formed in 2011, the Vintage Brass Quintet is active in the greater Harrisburg, 
PA area. They offer a wide range of music, from Bach to Gershwin and Elvis to Billy Joel, including clas-
sical, show tunes, jazz, and pop. Their Christmas programs include well-known carols and holiday tunes. 
Much of their music is specifically arranged for the ensemble. 

A freewill offering will be taken in lieu of tickets for these concerts. 

For more information on these or other upcoming concerts visit apostlesucc.org/concerts 
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Compassion Team’s  

Listening Sessions 
On September 23rd, 2023, 

the Compassion Team re-

ceived training from Liz 

Grubb of Mental Health 

America, focusing on non-

judgmental listening and of-

fering resources for profes-

sional help. To arrange a 

private, confidential session 

with our flexible team, con-

sult the posted schedule, 

with Thursdays as preferred 

days. See the September 

Schedule Below: 

  

• September 5th:  

Donna Carr, (717) 475-5285 

• September 12th: 

Ellen S, (717) 945-4057 

• September 19th: 

Barbara A, (717) 824-3265 

• September 26th: 

Milt Gockley, (717) 390-9916 

 
Compassion  

Corner 
Following the 10 AM service, 
the Compassion Corner will 
be accessible for anyone 
interested in exploring books 
and other mental health ma-
terials. This resource is open 
every Sunday of the month 
and can be found in the As-
sociate Pastor’s office. A 
Compassion Team member 
will be on hand on second 
Sunday’s to assist you in 
locating what you require.  

Mental Wellness Tips from the Compassion Team 

Try to Relax and Reduce Stress 
Have you checked out our Compassion Corner library in the associate 
pastor's office? It’s filled with books and stress reduction tools that can 
help you find peace and relaxation. 
 
Find Ways to Learn and Be Creative 
There are many avenues to be creative at Church of the Apostles. Join 
our Choir and music program, participate in Mocktails and Meaning, at-
tend Book Club meetings, join the Craft Circle, or take Water Color 
classes. 
 

Spend Time in Nature 
Have you visited Rader Park lately? It features a walking trail and a 
meditation gazebo. Plus, the Seeds of Hope garden is always in need 
of volunteers. 
 
Connect with Others 
Come and worship in community and enjoy connecting during the Hos-
pitality Time after church. Start a Dining Around group or join one al-
ready in progress. A Life Group is also a great way to connect with oth-
ers over Bible study and sharing. 
 
Look After Your Physical Health 
COA has routinely offered flu and Covid vaccinations. Additionally, Yo-
ga classes have been available through the church to help maintain 
physical health. 
 

Try to Improve Your Sleep 
Check out the relaxation and meditation books and CDs in the Compas-
sion Corner. These resources can assist in enhancing your sleep quali-
ty. 

 
Please reach out to any member of the Compassion Team to discuss 
ways to utilize the resources available in our lending library or within the 
community. Our team members include Donna Carr, Ellen Schellen-
berger, Barbara Achtermann, Mark Achtermann, Robin Lucey, and Milt 
Gockley. 

A Look At Our New Logo Continued 
This logo has been carefully developed since April 2024, and we’re 
proud to finally share it with you. As part of our rebranding, we’ll also be 
introducing a new color scheme for internal and external marketing, 
along with updated name tags and signage around our building. Stay 
tuned for details on how to request a new name tag in upcoming bulle-
tins.  

If you have any questions about our new logo or are interested in join-
ing the Marketing Team, please contact our Communications Coordina-
tor and Marketing Team Lead, Paityn Nissly, at office 
@apostlesucc.org. We look forward to sharing this new chapter with 
you!  
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Have an Article for the Crown? 
 

Please send articles for the October 
edition of the Crown by  

Sunday, September 15th to  
office@apostlesucc.org.   

 
Please be aware that articles MUST be sub-

mitted by the 15th and be less than 200 
words . All articles must include a Who, 

What, Where, When, Why and How. If you 
have any questions please direct them to 

the Administrative &  Communications 

 Coordinator, Paityn Nissly.  

*90+ Birthdays 
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2 Christa DiDomenico 

3 Ruth Senior* 

8 Cathleen Bernhardt 

8 Matthew Sweigart 

9 Cristina Bahling 

9 Larry Waltman 

11 Karen Wallach 

13 Mic Bender 

14 Bev Keller 

17 Barbara Achtermann 

17 Lou Kosmela 

20 Bev Moran 

21 Betty Reiff * 

22 Tom Lewis 

24 Sharon Shaeffer 

25 Marsha Erisman 

25 Ken Keller 

25 Mathew Rice 

25 Maeson Sheffer 

28 Debra Sickles 

30 George Bechtold 

1 Tim & Sue Stirling 

6 Mic & Laura Bender 

6 Daniel & Kitty Flynn 

7 Samantha & Darren Hackenburg 

10 Jeannie & Joel Clausen 

16 Nick & Sara Bravo 

17 Adam & Sara Zipko 

23 Randy & Lisa Sweigart 

30 Bev & Ken Keller * 

mailto:office@apostlesucc.org
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Flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service. Not only providing a physical 
symbol of beauty during our worship, but 
allows us to honor and remember the cloud 
of witnesses who have enriched our lives. 
The cost of our flowers and bulletins 
averages about $110 a week. Our 
suggested contribution for sponsoring 
flowers and bulletins is $35; however, any 
amount is welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, fill out 
the form below and place it in the offering 
plate or send it into the office. Please 
include your sponsorship donation with this 
form or check the box below if making your 
donation online through Realm.  
 
Thank you for your support in this 
important ministry,  
 
Worship Commission 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the  
following date:  
__________________________________ 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
__________________________________ 

__________________________________ 

__________________________________ 

Your name  
__________________________________ 
 
Phone number  
__________________________________ 

 
Check here if  sponsorship donation 
has been made online. 

 
Please place this form in the church  

office or an offering plate. 
If you have any questions please 

contact the office: 
 

(717) 392 - 5718 or 
office@apostlesucc.org 

 

Sponsor Altar Flowers and Enhance Our 
Worship Experience 

Do you find that the weekly flowers on the altar 
add to your worship experience? If so, please con-
sider sponsoring these flowers. Your donation 
could celebrate a special occasion, such as an an-
niversary, birthday, or the birth of a child. It could 
also be in memory of a loved one or simply be-
cause you appreciate the beauty they bring to our 
worship. 

The cost to sponsor the flowers is $60 per week. 
Donations can be made via check, cash, Realm, 
or Vanco. If you’re unable to fill out a flower   
sponsorship form, please email office@apostles 
ucc.org to ensure your sponsorship is included in 
The Crown and weekly bulletins. 

Your support helps keep our altar vibrant and 
beautiful, enriching our worship experience each 
week. Thank you for your generosity! 
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President: Johanna Baker 
Ph: 717-799-0001 
Email: Johanna.baker@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President: Lou Gaudioso  
Ph: 717-371-4402  
Email: ajgaud@comcast.net 
 
Secretary: Karen Braun 
Ph: 717-471-5987 
Email: karenbraun87@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer: Cathy Kenlin 
Ph: 717-940-0364    
Email: cmkenlin@comcast.net 
 
Education Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month at 6:30 pm in 
room 305) 
Chair: Judy Waltman 
Ph:  717-285-7395  
Email: jlwaltman@comcast.net 
 
Worship Commission 
(Meets the 1st Monday of the month at 6:30 pm in 
the Choir Room) 
Chair: Bernie Fickes 
Ph:  717-925-9155  
Email: berenicefickes4@gmail.com   

Parish Life Commission 
(Contact Pastor Kuhn for more Information) 
 
Property Commission 
(Meets the 1st Monday of the month at 630 pm in 
the Parlor) 
Chair: Tom Weaver 
Ph: 717-205-7335 
Email: tom.weaver.24@gmail.com 
 
Stewardship Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7 pm in 
the Parlor) 
Chair: George Alspach 
Ph: 717-201-2526 
Email: galspach@aol.com 
 
Outreach Commission 
(No Upcoming Meetings) 
Chair: Jane McCartney 
Ph: 717-392-4844    

Email: spmccartney@comcast.net 

COUNCIL MEMBERS AND COMMISSION CHAIRS 

Thank you for your continuing generosity to God’s ministries. Your ongoing, regular contributions allow us 

to live out the mission and calling gifted to us by God. Through you, lives are being touched, grace is being 

offered, healing is being nurtured, and the transformative reign of God is being shared. 

 July 2024 July 2023 

YTD Revenue $232,621.20 $233.830.35 

YTD Investment Transfers $166,940.00 $118,000.00 

YTD Operating Expenses $413,221.29 $410,216.92 

Net YTD Operating Income -$13,660.09 -$58,386.57 

Giving Report 

Financial Report 

mailto:skeetcarr@comcast.net
mailto:berenicefickes4@gmail.com
mailto:galspach@aol.com
mailto:spmccartney@comcast.net
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Church of the Apostles Prayer Chain 

If you have a need or concern for yourself or others, please call or email any person on the Prayer Chain and your 

request will be sent through all the links of the chain and the power of prayer will be a blessing to you and yours. 

Steve/Monica Daniels      (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle           (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
Bev Keller                (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Nancy Steger               (717) 393-7856 or nancyasteger@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig           (717) 394-8733 or jean.heidig@gmail.com 
Donna Carr                (717) 397-6305 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 
 
Mary Ellen Bachman    (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak                  (717) 584-6791 
Doug Nutt               (717) 753-8564 
Cindy Williams          (717) 715-0716 
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Connect With 
Us!  

 

 

Need Spiritual 
Inspiration?  

Visit us at 
www.apostlesucc.org/
faith-and-inspiration 
for our service bulle-
tins, sounds for the 

soul and more!  

Church of the Apostles Staff Directory 

 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

Permit No. 1065 

Lancaster, PA 

Church of the Apostles,  UCC 

1850 Marietta Avenue 

Lancaster, PA 17603-2398 

Phone:  717-392-5718 

Email:  office@apostlesucc.org 

www.apostlesucc.org 

Office 
 

Church Administrator 
Melissa Kosman ext. 8211 
admin@apostlesucc.org 

 
Communications Coordinator 

Paityn Nissly ext. 8200 
office@apostlesucc.org 

 
Finance Coordinator 
April Fisher ext. 8207 

finance@apostlesucc.org 
 

Operations 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren ext. 8214 
ericm@apostlesucc.org 

 
Sexton 

Larry Rongione 
 

Technology Specialist  
Jaben Jury 

Pastor and Leadership 
 

Senior Pastor  
The Rev Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201 

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 
 

 
Music 

 
Director of Music Ministry &  
Interim Bell Choir Director 

Lars Potteiger ext. 8203 
larsp@apostlesucc.org 

 
Director of Adult Choirs &  

Instrumental Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 
Children’s Choir Director 

Breanne Cornielle 

http://www.apostlesucc.org/faith-and-inspiration
http://www.apostlesucc.org/faith-and-inspiration
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA

